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MAJOR NEW INITIATIVES PLANNED BY ORGANIZATIONS

EXPERIENCES WITH USER-PRODUCER DIALOGUES

Note by FAO

Major new initiatives planned

FAO intends to undertake a mid-term review of the progress
towards the 1996 World Food Summit target of reducing by half
the number of undernourished by 2015. The output of this in-
depth review will be issued in 2006 but preparatory work will
start in 2002. Actually, FAO has been regularly monitoring the
food and nutritional situation by issuing an annual publication
since 1999 entitled "The State of Food Insecurity in the World"
which includes estimates of the number of undernourished people
by country.

Increased attention is being paid to the timely dissemination of
world fishery and aquaculture statistics through improved users'
access to data and information. This will be achieved through
the establishment of a Fishery Global Information System (FIGIS)
which aims to provide Internet access to the widest possible
array of statistics integrated with information; the system will
also incorporate an interactive data exchange element through
partnership and efficient use of data in analyses.

User/producer dialogue

FAO has been promoting the dialogue between users and producers
of food and agricultural statistics, both under its Regular
Programme budget and through assistance projects. This is done
by organizing "user/producer workshops on agricultural
statistics" at national levels in African countries or "national
seminars on the system of food and agricultural statistics" in
Asian countries. Such seminars/workshops are also organized in
other countries where there is a statistics project to develop a
national agricultural statistics system. When FAO provides
assistance to a country in agricultural census, usually a
seminar is organized towards the end of the project to present
the census results and encourage their use by stakeholders in
agricultural development. Both users and producers of data are
invited to present papers on different topics using the census
results.



The world fishery statistical inquiry carried out by FAO is
undergoing a gradual transition from paper to electronic forms.
There has been a remarkable increase in the number of countries
supplying data in electronic forms within the established
deadline. The speedier dialogue with respondents, through
electronic mail, in seeking clarifications, has permitted to
solve certain fishery data problems, although it has not
resolved non-reporting and mis-reporting problems. It is
recognized that concerns should be towards the reporting offices
of the developing countries. Often, these countries do not have
the economic strength to reciprocate the electronic movement of
statistics and in many of them the statistical system in place
for fishery data collection may not be computer-based.


